To the brothers and sisters in Christ Jesus who are in the church of the Lord in Damascus.

[ greet you with the peace of the Lord, and may our Lord Jesus Christ abundantly bless you
and your families. [ am very glad for you who were and are a great blessing for us here in
Moldova and for me, so that I can serve more effectively and without obstacles. [ pray that
the Lord will richly reward you for your service.

Thank you very much for Pastor Andy and all the ministers who support the work in
Moldova, for Mark and all the brothers and sisters who are involved in the ministry. May
God bless you and strengthen you on His way, that you may continue to be a blessing to
those around you and for those who are far from you.

[ want to thank you very much for your financial and spiritual support (in your prayers)
that you grant to me, my family and the church where I serve. Thank you very much for
your involvement in the project of construction of houses of prayer here in Moldova.

[ want to make you aware of one project where your money has ended up and is a
blessing for the inhabitants of the village of Huluboaia. Huluboaia is a village located in the
south of Moldova. The people speak Romanian and Russian. For the first time a house of
prayer (church building) is being built there.

By the grace of God, three years ago we came and entered this locality with the preaching of
the gospel. Here in this locality, they found a family that went to church in the neighboring
locality of Tataresti, and then with them we started working in this village. Now [ have
ordained brother Ion Andries as a deacon (responsible person), and he leads the ministry
in this village. They meet three times a week at the church. They already have 10 members,
but at services 22-25 people gather. They are involved with children from the locality.
There are up to 15 children who regularly come to church.

With the money I received from Damascus, a roof was bought for the building (the wood
for the roof and the metal). With the rest of the money, they are now working on plastering
the interior walls.

Another project in which I am now involved is a school where we train leaders (ministers
or servants) for the ministry. This school is located in Chisinau [the capital] and started on
March 18 and continues until April 12, for a period of one month. After finishing this
school, all the students will go to different localities where there is not an evangelical
church, and they will each plant a church. Every year we train a team of students, around
28-32 people, and approximately 75-80% of them plant a new church.

Finally, we want you to continue to be with us to support us in our prayers, that the Lord
may bless these projects. May you be blessed.

With esteem and respect,

Pastor Stelian (Stelica) Bularu
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